08/11/2025 WGHA BOD Agenda and Minutes
7 pm via Zoom
1>  Review and approve 06/02/2025 BOD minutes
2> President’s report
3> Treasurer’s report
4> Social Committee report
5> Greenways report
6> ACC report
7> Block Captain
8> Other business
08/11/2025 WGHA BOD Minutes
Present: Doug Hyant, President; Charlie Morgan, Vice President and Social Committee Chair; Mickey Casey, Treasurer; Phillip Kent, Secretary; Hayden McCann, Greenways Chair; Deb Stuart, ACC Chair; Tim Goode, Communications and Directory Manager; Chris Delamarter, At Large
Excused: Laurie Howard, Neighborhood and Block Captain Chair
1. The meeting was held via Zoom and called to order at 7:03 p.m. It was recorded.
2. The WGHA Board Minutes of 6/2/25 were approved without revision.
3. Hayden and Charlie reviewed the Greenways report. There has been no recent storm damage to the Greenways. Hayden reports that two family-friendly volunteer work evenings were planned and held, but very poorly attended. We need to find ways to attract more volunteers. She has not been able to secure a surveyor yet and is still reaching out. It appears the cost of doing a lot survey has risen to a $1,000 or more. There have been several encroachments into the greenways often in the form of homeowner’s attempting to extend the boundaries of their yards. There has been a recent encroachment into Greenway D off of 34 Oxwood Circle in the form of stepping stones being placed from the neighbor’s yard to the Greenway path. In addition, the owner of 34 Oxwood Circle has constructed a large above ground fire pit with seating possibly within the Greenway, a structure which was not run by the ACC Committee prior to construction. Deb suggested if we reasonably suspect a homeowner has encroached into the Greenway with playground equipment, some structure, etc., we respectfully ask the homeowner to produce a document which shows where their property line is.  Charlie and Hayden will work on producing a document which can be distributed to homeowner’s who abut the Greenway reminding them of our current covenants and the importance of contacting the Greenways and ACC Committees prior to any anticipated construction or placements of any structures, etc.  
4. Mickey reviewed the Treasurer’s report. He noted that he has made progress on reducing the number of homeowners who have yet to pay their current and/or back year dues.  He inadvertently filed the 99EZ tax form late; the IRS has imposed a penalty which he is going to try to get abated. He has not done anything since our last meeting in regard to securing new Certificates. He does not expect interest rates for such to increase this coming year. He suggested we increase our contribution to the Legacy Fund, which will be used to repair and/or replace existing greenway paths in the future from $15,000 to $20,000.  All Board members were in agreement with this proposal. After further discussion, it was agreed he will invest $15,000 into a 13 month CD and $5,000 into a 7 month CD.  Overall, the budget appears to be in good shape.
5. Charlie reviewed the Social Committee report. The Independence Day celebration went well, and the Alder attended.   Instead of a Fall Crawl, Charlie suggested we host a joint family friendly potluck with a neighboring home owner’s association.  We would rent a park space and hold the event in September on a non-football weekend day.  The Board endorsed Charlie’s proposal and he will move ahead on getting volunteers for a planning committee.
6. Deb presented a verbal ACC report. We again addressed the issue of what to do if neighborhood properties appear neglected, such as the one at 10 Harwood Circle, and there are concerns about houses having native or prairie style yards.  As noted previously, it was the consensus of the Board that issues about neglected properties or native or prairie style yards need to be addressed by those concerned to the proper department within the City of Madison, and are not the province of the ACC.
7. Since Laurie was absent, there was no Block Captain report.
8. In regard to other business, the issue was raised about neighbors dumping lawn clippings and brush onto the circles several weeks and sometimes a month or more before the next pickup. As a result of the dumping, it is hard to mow the circle and often times such dumping results in the death of underlying grass, which is unsightly. The Board unanimously agreed that such placement of lawn clipping or brush on the circles no sooner than one week prior to the scheduled pickup.  Charlie and Hayden will work on a handout which will be given to Block Captains to distribute to homeowners to remind them when the placement of lawn clippings or brush should occur prior to scheduled pickups.
9. Doug presented a verbal President’s report. Due to his significantly increased work load, he is finding it difficult to fully execute his duties of Board President, and he is not satisfied with his performance as Board President. He will continue in his duties for the present time, however. 
10. Our next WGHA Board meeting will be held October 6, 2025, at 7 p.m. via Zoom. The meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.

Phillip Kent, Secretary
Treasurer’s Report




Social Committee Report
The annual Independence Day celebration at Walnut Grove Park was successful, thanks to the many volunteers that offered to help out.  The event featured a bicycle parade, a James Madison trivia contest, a water balloon toss, and light refreshments.   Over 100 neighbors attended., including our Alder, Joanne Pritchett, who read the Gettysburg Address.

I recommend that, instead of planning a "Fall Crawl" event through the greenways, we begin planning a joint potluck picnic with one of our neighboring homes associations.  The event could include yard games, and would provide an opportunity to socialize with folks from another neighborhood.  The advantage to this plan is that it requires far fewer volunteers, and would be more "family friendly."   I would be happy to reach out to other neighborhood associations to determine if there is interest.    I would propose scheduling such an event in mid to late September -- late afternoon, on a non-football home game Saturday.

Greenways Reports
In July, I applied a moss treatment to all of the asphalt pavement in Greenway D, using "Wet and Forget."  With time, the discolored moss will blow away.  I plan to apply a second treatment, in spots, sometime in September. To date, the lawn mowing service, Richardson's, has mowed the greenways each week (generally on Fridays, but sometimes on Saturday.  Overall, the crew has done a good job, In August, I may ask them to skip a mowing or two to save the Board a bit of money. The grass seed applied to Greenway B in April seems to be thriving.  In the fall, I may seed some of the bare patches. 
Charlie

Greenway Volunteer Workdays continue monthly on Saturday. The August workday is scheduled for 8/16 as native perennials received due to a Grant from Plant Dane are to be picked up on 8/13. The areas in which these will be planted is at the rear of 18 Springwood Circle and Native Perennial area #1 on Greenway C. Plastic and mismatched fencing on Native Perennial area #1 and Rain Garden Greenway C have been replaced. Two family friendly work evenings were planned to determine if evening work would attract more attendees. June 17 attendance was 2, and July 15 attendance was 3. Both totals include this writer. On July 17th on Greenway D a split large Black Cherry tree was noted and required arborist attention due to the size of the split branch and it covered the walkway. Arbor Systems were able to trim the branch the next day and haul the debris away by the weekend. A dying Oak near Walnut Grove Rd was evaluated by Arbor Systems and will be removed by volunteers this fall. Request to Arbor Systems regarding potential time necessary and cost of completing WGHA tree inventory to include cul-de-sacs and missed trees particularly on Greenways C & D is pending. Greenways boundary discussion: the securing of a surveyor is pending. Volunteer goals for 2025 include initial remediation of Greenway D adjacent to Springwood Dr. $500 was received from adjacent owner. $110.59 was spent for native perennial seeds appropriate for the site. $389.41 remains and is to be spent on native plants in addition to those that will be planted onsite.
Hayden


[image: ]













[image: ]
image1.emf

image2.emf

